
 
 
 
 

Memorandum 
 
 
 

Date: July 21st, 2025 
 
To: Mayor and City Council 
 
Re: Flock Camera System 
 
Mayor and City Council Members, 

In 2024, the Spring Lake Park Police Department started its Flock camera program by placing cameras at 
two key locations: County Road 10 and Able Street, as well as Osborne Road and Able Street. Each 
camera incurs an annual recurring subscription fee of $3,000. 

Last year, the City allocated $3,800 to fund one of the cameras and installation, while Mr. Keith 
Schweiger owner of Perfect 10 Auto Sales, generously donated $3,000 to cover the cost of the second 
camera, after learning about the benefits of the Flock camera program. We are pleased to report that 
Mr. Schweiger has once again offered his support for this initiative. He has agreed to contribute $3,000 
to cover half of the cost for the upcoming year’s subscription for one of the cameras. 

The second camera will be renewed through the police department's existing budget. 

I am respectfully requesting that the City Council formally accept the generous donation of $3,000 from 
Mr. Keith Schweiger to continue the operation of the Flock camera program in our community. 

Thank you for your consideration. 

    
Thank you,   
Chief Josh Antoine 

 
 


